Minutes of the Faculty Assembly

September 6, 2011
The Asbury University Faculty Assembly convened at 10:50 on Tuesday, September 6, 2011 in Bennett-Bernard.  The meeting was opened with prayer requests, concerns, devotions, and prayer.

The minutes from the last meeting were approved.

Administrative Reports
Bill Hall reported on enrollment.  The traditional undergraduate total is 1250.  APS is at 202.  Graduate enrollment is at 185.  All non-traditional is at 387.  Total enrollment is 1637, a record.  Retention is around average to below average compared to previous years at Asbury.
Faculty Development Presentations
Linda Stratford gave a report on putting an art course online using the Atheneo software.
Theresa Scates gave a report on the newly formatted TLTR, now called 4SITE (Scholars Integrating Technology and Excellence).  Faculty who walk through the entire series of sessions and put a class online will receive an iPad.  The first 4SITE session will be this Thursday.
Action Items
The Faculty Assembly voted on the following proposal from the APCC:
Proposal from the Behavior Science Department to drop CRJ 405: Spiritual Formation in Restorative Community.  
CRJ 405 content will be covered in CRJ 102 Restorative Justice.  Total course hours will go from 51 to 48.   The motion passed.
Announcements
The SACS Monitoring Report was mailed off last week.  Dr. Kulaga thanked the faculty and staff members who worked on this.

The Artist Series on September 9 will feature the DiMartino—Osland Jazz Orchestra.
Faculty Forum will be held on September 13, 2011.

The Fall Revival will be September 12-16 and will feature Rev. Steve Schellin.
Brown Bag Seminar will take place on September 15, 2011 with Doug Smart speaking.
On October 31 there will be a Faculty Development breakfast—with further details to come.  At least one member of each department must attend.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:45 
Respectfully Submitted,

Devin Brown, Faculty Secretary
